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MINUTES OF PUBLIC MEETING

22 SEPTEMBER 2016
THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION CLUB
7pm for 7.15pm start.

Present:  As signing in sheet.
In Attendance:  Christine Overton, Housing Manager
Apologies: 
Kim Avantiaggio (PDO), Cllrs Stanley & Scott-Dow & Police
1
WELCOME & INTRODUCTION
Paul Greenaway welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2
APOLOGIES

As above

3
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING AND MATTERS ARISING

Minutes agreed as a true record.

· To check what feedback there is with regards to extra green bin that was requested at last meeting for property on corner of Wood Road/Ellowes Road.
· JP will speak to residents in Park Road to see if the bin bags are now being delivered to them.

4
HOUSING MANAGERS REPORT (Including Walkabout & Q&A SESSION)

The request for the decorative brick work outside of the shops in Wood Road has been looked at and funding would be needed for this to be made safe again.  It was queried as to why funding would be needed as this was owned by the Council   
ACTION: CO will investigate and get back to us.

.


QUESTION & ANSWER SESSION


Cllr Millward has had concerns passed to her with regards to security doors on flats being left opened and in some cases bricks have been put in place.

CO confirmed that both herself and the other housing managers have on numerous occasions reminded tenants that the security doors are the responsibility of the tenants to keep them shut at all times.

There is an ongoing ASB issue in one of the streets on the Stickley Estate and the other residents have reported to both the ASB team and the Police. The residents attending the meeting would like reassurance that this is the correct procedure and is there anything else they should be doing.

CO stated she would pass the information onto the housing manager, Ahmed Salam.  Cllr Millward agreed she would be speak to them in more detail after the meeting and CB stated she would contact the ASB team for them to get feedback on where the case is at the moment  ALSO suggested that the residents attend the next PACT meeting.

The drains in Turners Grove Car Park are blocked and causing flooding .


This will be reported.

6
POLICE REPORT


A report had been emailed to CB and the Vice Chair, GJ, read it out.

(Attached to minutes)
7
GROUP FEEDBACKS


LOCAL ACCESS FORM (PG) – The forum covers any issues concerning footpaths, planning applications etc and there were no reports involving the Gornal area.


GORNAL TOGETHER – DATE FOR DIARY Victorian Christmas in the Village, 3 December, 5pm start, 6pm switching on of lights, closing 8.30pm.

PPG – (Patient Panel Group) (CB, EL, JP) – DATE FOR DIARY  Dementia Talk, 3 November, Zoar Church.

PACT – The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 28 September, 7pm at Ellowes Hall School.

8
AOB


RUBBISH PARK ROAD/STICKLEY LANE

Rubbish bag has been left and other rubbish is being added to it.


ACTION: CO will forward information onto Ahmed Salam, housing manager for that area.

FLY TIPPING HERMIT STREET


Although this particular street is not in our area it is important to report any form of fly tipping that is seen.  DKe is concerned that it is not just normal rubbish that is being left but larger items such as  fridges are starting to appear.

ACTION: CO will forward information onto the appropriate housing manager for that area.


OVERFLOWING BIN


Bin on corner of Brookdale/Boundary Hill is constantly overflowing with rubbish and when full rubbish is thrown the side of it.


ACTION: CO will report and request for this to be emptied.

One of the residents informed everyone that she had been informed of a dangerous dog roaming the village and area and to be aware of this especially where young children are concerned.   No one at the meeting was aware of this and it was the first time it had been mentioned, obviously everyone will be on their guard.  Also to mention at next PACT meeting.

Meeting closed at 8.25pm

10
DATE, TIME & VENUE OF NEXT PUBLIC MEETING

Thursday 19 JANURAY 2017, 7pm for 7.15pm start at The Royal British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley.
DON’T FORGET TO CHECK OUT OUR WEB SITE

Elloweshallareatra.weebly.com

CHECK OUT OUR FACE BOOK PAGE AND DON’T FORGET TO LIKE

Ellowes Hall & Area Tenant's & Resident's Association – TRA

OUR EMAIL ADRESS : elloweshall12@gmail.com

ELLOWES HALL & AREA TRA
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